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Meeting: Greater Lowell Advisory Board Meeting 
Date:  January 26, 2021
Time:
12:00 p.m. 
Attendees:  Jean Marc Tchazou, Cynthia Smith, Dan O’Connor, Kevin Morrissey, Beatrice Roux, Elaine Roux, Patti 

                    Bergin
Guests:  Linda Simons, Director of Community Services 
Absent:       Kevin Jones, Lisa Brown, Dianne Waddell, RJ Lawson,
	Topic
	Discussion
	Assignment/Task
	Point Person 
	Notes

	Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
	Approved with addition from Mr. Tchzzou. He had indicated at the last meeting that state bidding process is challenging for small agencies and would like to see a way that they could be included.
	
	
	

	Northeast Area Board Meeting

	Ms. Bergin shared that the Board meeting was attended by some potential new members. The meeting focused on a review of all of the services provided by DMH to provide and inform the potential members about DMH services. 
	Information Sharing
	N/A
	N/A

	COVID 19 Discussion 
COVID 19 Discussion
(continued)

COVID 19 Discussion
(continued)
	Ms. Simons discussed the local clubhouses offering online groups, meetings and calls and also delivering food for members. Some members still have concerns and are not ready to return in person. There are limited in person times each day and limited number of persons that that attend. Renaissance Club is expecting to increase the number of members who can attend in person very soon.
Providers are testing their staff and residential programs are testing both staff and clients. Renaissance Club staff has been included in the ongoing testing effort. Some residential programs have had to quarantine due to staff and/or clients testing positive. 
Vinfen is working with CVS for the vaccine. CVS will vaccinate clients and works with setting a schedule of 3 separate appointments. This assists in the event that someone may not be ready to vaccinate on the first appointment.
Eliot is administering the vaccinations to staff and clients via their own staff.

Providers are advocating and sharing information with both staff and residents regarding the vaccine. 

Vinfen arranged for a physician from Lawrence General Hospital and a physician from Greater Lawrence Family Health Center to talk with young adults and staff to talk about and answer any questions or concerns regarding the vaccine. The doctors will also talk with individuals. This effort will help to address misinformation and reliance on social media that may not provide correct information. 

DMH Case Managers will be assisting clients to access vaccinations as they become eligible. . 

Ms. Bergin shared that she is waiting to hear the State of the Union Address tonight to hear more about what is going on. 

Ms. Simons shared that more locations to get vaccinated are popping up daily and will be increasing the number of individuals that can be vaccinated on a daily basis.
Tewksbury Hospital is currently getting their staff and patients vaccinated. DMH Site Office staff will be able to be vaccinated. 

Mr. O’Connor informed the board that the Lowell Health Center plans to answer questions regarding the vaccine. He also reported that Lowell General Hospital, CTI and House of Hope are working together on the vaccination process. 

Mr. O’Connor shared that River Crossing on the boulevard in Lowell is an ideal place for people to get vaccinated. 

Ms. Simons shared that Vinfen Corp. in the Merrimack Valley area is finding that there are some staff who do not want the vaccine at this time. They seem to be waiting to see how others feel after being vaccinated and they may want to get vaccinated at a later time. 
	Information sharing
Information sharing
Information sharing
	N/A
N/A
N/A
	N/A
N/A
N/A

	Announcements 

	The Hunger Homeless Committee will do a presentation on the Health Center and information will be provided. The general public is welcome to be a part of the meeting.
Ms. Simons reported that the DMH Young Adult Case Management position has been filled. 
A DMH Adult Case Management position will be available at the end of March, when a long time Case Manager, Colleen Kane, retires. The position will be posted soon but the candidate cannot start until after Colleen’s retirement date. 

The Site Director candidate has been chosen. The process of hiring is very long for this position to be approved. The process in not complete until the state tax requirement and police background check is complete. Then the paperwork must pass over the Governor’s desk before there is final approval and a start date set. We are close to the home stretch.

	Information sharing
	N/A
	N/A

	Announcements 
(continued)
Announcements (continued)
	Ms. Simons shared that DMH continues to identify clients who are ready for Independent Living, whether it be an apartment or shared living. Some of the things that make the process slower is the cost of rent and rental subsidy requirements, licensing and inspections. 

DMH is looking into what type of movement has happened and looking into data from when ACCS services first started to see what progress has been made. Affordable apartments have been an issue and concern. 


	Information sharing
Information sharing
	N/A
N/A
	N/A
N/A

	Announcements 
Announcements (continued)
	Mr. Tchazou shared that Trinity has expanded to provide substance abuse services and they are hoping to start a new program next month on dual diagnosis. He reported that 6 former staff members from Lahey are now working with Trinity. The family partner program in Lawrence is trying to expand in Lowell. They will qualify as an outpatient provider and launching in late February. They will be accepting numerous insurances and will provide medication management. 
Mr. Tchazou reported that more teenagers are using substances than before. Ms. Simon’s shared that may be from isolation and how critical it is that connections are made with these individuals and to have contact with them. 

Ms. Simons shared that the increase in substance use and overdoses is very concerning. Ms. Simons reached out to the Bureau of Substance Abuse Services and the Bureau agreed to meet with Site Directors on how to utilize their services. 

Mr. O’Connor shared that SNAP Benefits are important because the agency is offering more money for food because of Covid 19. 
Ms. Simons asked the Board if they would like to hear from Brent Rourke, DMH’s Housing Coordinator. The Board agreed that it would be beneficial if Mr. Rourke presented information on how to help clients obtain affordable housing. Ms. Simons also shared that the Board should let her know if they would like her to research any topic areas or programs that she could look into giving the Board a presentation in the future. 
Mr. O’Connor suggested the Board invite Lahey Services to a future meeting since things have changed with Lahey and it would be beneficial to hear those changes. 


	Information sharing
Information sharing
	N/A
N/A
	N/A
N/A

	ADJOURNMENT/

NEXT MEETING
	Meeting adjourned at 12:56 p.m.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 23 at 12:00pm. 
	 Information sharing
	 N/A
	. N/A 


DMH staff: Minutes should be emailed to DMH-DL – Open Meeting Notices after they are approved by the Public Body.

